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FROM THE OFFICE 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS NEEDED! 

 The following committees have openings: 

 

ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL  

Is in need of one volunteer committee member. 

 

 BUILDINGS & GROUNDS 

Is in need of one volunteer committee member who 

has experience with buildings & facilities. 

 

 GOLF 

Is in need of one volunteer committee member. 

 

MARINA 

Is in need of one committee member. Interested 

candidates please submit a paragraph introducing 

yourself, with short background  and why you’re 

interested in joining the committee to Patrick at  

Patrick@bbvcc.com 

 

SAFETY & SECURITY 

Is in need of four volunteer committee members 

who have experience in the safety or security sector. 

 

If you are interested in volunteering, please 

send letter of interest to manager@bbvcc.com 

BBVCC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Email:  bbvboard@bbvcc.com 

• Ernie Hutchins, President • Randy Ambuehl 

• David Wilbrecht, Vice President • Dave Owen 

• Bev Franklin, Secretary • Terry Sullivan 

• Harry Shearer, Treasurer  

JANUARY BOARD MEETINGS 

• Board Meeting  - January 18 at 2pm 

COMMITTEE MEETINGS ARE STILL  

BEING HELD VIA ZOOM: 

Meeting ID: 88586569122 

Password: 8055 

Phone In 1-253-215-8782  

SUMMARY OF BOARD ACTION  

12-14-2023 

FROM THE GENERAL MANAGER 

 
JANUARY COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

2 - ACC 10 AM 8 - Lakes & Drainage 7 PM 

4 - Buildings & Grounds 5 PM 10 - Safety & Security 3:30 

PM 

 

• Approved Agenda 

• Approved Consent Agenda  

• Approved 11-16-2023 BOD meeting minutes 

• Approved retreat notes 

• Accepted 12-07-2023 Buildings & Grounds meeting minutes 

• Accepted 12-04-2023 Lakes & Drainage meeting minutes 

• Accepted 11-14-2023 Marina meeting minutes 

• Accepted 11-20-2023 & 12-04-2023 Security Policy Workgroup meeting minutes 

• Approved additional revisions to Marina Rules regarding definition of Harbormaster’s 

authority, the fees/penalties for missing decals and fees/penalties for boats in non-

operable conditions. 

• Approved the signing of audit and tax engagement letters for Schwindt and Co. 

• Approved purchase of Utility Box Trailer for emergency response, contingent upon 

inspection and approval by GM. 

• Approved transfer of funds from Marina reserves to Operations for dredging and eel 

grass consulting in the amount of $41719.25. 

• Approved transfer of funds from Roads & Drainage reserves to Operations for road 

striping in the amount of $11098.92 

• Approved up to $8000 for staff bonuses 

• Approved authorization of GM to approve “Stand By” pay for emergency response up 

to $2/hr and to create a Standby policy. 

• Approved late fee waiver for one member and denial for another member. 

• Approved motion to identify ACC R&R for Auxiliary buildings equal to or less than 

200 sq. ft as Minor Projects to align with County rules, while identifying Auxiliary 

buildings greater than 200 sq. ft. as Major Projects.  Motion to authorize refund fees of 

pending auxiliary building from major to minor project and request ACC to modify 

definitions accordingly.  

FINISHING STRONG IN 2023 AND MUCH MORE TO DO IN 2024 

 
The Birch Bay Village Board of Directors, Committees and Staff have all been very busy in 

2023. Here is a partial list of their accomplishments are as follows: 

 

Accomplishments 2023 

Board of Directors/Governance/Administration 

• Hired two new General Managers (including yours truly) 

• Outsourced Gate Access Personnel 

• Formed the Security Policy Working Group to analyze BBVCC security (6 meetings 

100+ person hours) 

• Held 1st Board Retreat/Strategic Planning Meeting 

• Hired Landscape Manger 

• Hired a Compliance Officer 

2024 Annual Dues & Moorage Billing was emailed and mailed the first week of Decem-
ber.  If you have not received your invoice please contact the office at (360)371-7744 
or contactus@bbvcc.com.  
 

The 2024 Annual Dues & Moorage Fees are due on January 1, 2024.  
Late Fees will be applied to any payments received after 4:30pm on Jan. 31, 2024  

regardless of postmarked  or date submitted.   

mailto:patrick@bbvcc.com
mailto:manager@bbvcc.com
mailto:bbvboard@bbvcc.com
https://zoom.us/join
mailto:contactus@bbvcc.com
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COMMITTEE MEMBERS  

 

• Bryan  Vander Yacht,  Chair 

• Maureen Server, Secretary 

• Jerry Betzer 

ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL COMMITTEE (ACC) 
Email:  Debbie@bbvcc.com 
Current Members: 

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS COMMITTEE 

Email:  rbalf1@gmail.com 

Current Members: 

GOLF COMMITTEE 
Email:  krista@bbvcc.com 
Current Members: 

LAKES & DRAINAGE COMMITTEE 
Email:  lakes@bbvcc.com  
Current Members: 

MARINA 
Email:  patrick@bbvcc.com 
Current Members: 

SAFETY & SECURITY 
Email:  safety@bbvcc.com 
Current Members: 

 
 
 
 

• David Luton, Chair • Llew Johnson 

• Kevin Anthony, Scribe • John Stone 

• Rob Booth • Rick Whitaker 

• Bill Reilly, Chair • Lowell Lorenz 

• Karen Anthony, Vice Chair • Kristen Lowell 

• Betsy Just, Recorder • David Scheirman 

• Ken Hecker • Scott Tobiasson (Ad-

hoc) 

• Steve Franklin, Chair • Dori O’Dell 

• Darrell Cowan • Dave Schwab 

• Leslie Feaster • Don Shank 

• Jennifer Hendry • Elizabeth Wilbrecht 

• Ruth Balf, Chair • Maj Nelson 

• Mark Hodges • Caprice Pine, Secretary 

• Kirk Martin, Vice Chair • Dann Mead Smith 

• Lisa Gutherie • Michael Stringam 

• Rich Santi • Bev Franklin 

• Frank Sanchez • Harry Shearer 

FROM THE GENERAL MANAGER (continued) 

Committees/Staff/Projects 

• Secure permits for dock replacement and Marina dredging 

• Began the Marina Refurbishment project with the Replacement of A Dock 

• Installed Front Gate sign 

• Installed new pump system for Pool 

• Installed new fencing at Tennis Courts 

• Painted the Clubhouse 

• Acquired equipment and on call contract for snow removal 

• Developed new website 

 

Goals and Priorities for 2024 

Board of Directors/Governance/Administration 

• Hold Town Meeting 1st Qtr to communicate Security Policy Working Group findings 

• Develop Vision/Mission Statement 

• Develop more accurate reserve studies 

• Develop multi year long range budget 

• Work with GM to develop and adopt BBVCC policies to help directors, volunteers, employees and 

members understand how the organization should operate (i.e. elections, human resources, finan-

cial, facilities, committees, emergency plans, etc)  

• Help develop and eventually adopted committee charters 

• Begin the development of a Comprehensive Community Plan to be completed in 2025.  

Committees/Staff/Projects 

• Develop committee charters and operating guidelines to better define responsibility, authority and 

policies 

• Complete Marina Dock Refurbishment Project with demolition and replacement of C and D Docks 

• Work internally and closely with Whatcom County to solve drainage issues 

 

Board & Committee Volunteer Commitment in 2023 

Boards and its committees have performed volunteer services for the Village for many years. Most com-

munity associations rely on their volunteers to do some of the work it takes to maintain, manage and 

govern what amounts to a small town in Birch Bay Village’s case. In 2023, the board and its committees 

provided over 5,000 hours of volunteer work. If these committed community members did not sign up 

for duty, the work would still need to be done, either by contractors or paid staff. Doing some very 

simple math, paying a conservative $20/hr for the 5,000 hours of work amounts to $100,000 less in 

dues than would otherwise need to be charged to members, saving each member about $90/year. 

 

But just because most of these committees have always been a service to the community does not guar-

antee their future. The Architectural Control, Building & Grounds, Safety & Security, Golf, Lakes & Drain-

age, Marina, Service & Social committees all could use volunteers to bolster their ranks. Please consider 

volunteering in the New Year for a committee that interests you. You will be helping your community 

and yourself as well. There are many studies that show positive health effects of volunteerism. Make 

signing up to join a BBVVCC committee your first New Year’s resolution. 

 

It has been an amazing four months as General Manager here at Birch Bay Village. It started with a wel-

come from the members, unlike any other I had previously experienced. Welcome parties, free crab, 

people stopping in the office just to say, “hello and welcome”. Since then, I have been impressed by the 

hard work and dedication of a caring staff and host of community-minded volunteers who have continu-

ally stepped up to help a new manager find his way. Considering all of this and what we were able to do 

in 2023, I am confident that 2024 is going to be a great year for the Birch Bay Village Community Club 

and I hope for all of you and those you hold dear as well. 

 

Happy New Year 

 

David Franklin, General Manager 

Birch Bay Village Community Club 

mailto:debbie@bbvcc.com
mailto:rbalf1@gmail.com
mailto:krista@bbvcc.com
mailto:lakes@bbvcc.com
mailto:patrick@bbvcc.com
mailto:contactus@bbvcc.com


COMMITTEE SCHEDULE 

• Buildings & Grounds – February 1, 7pm  

• Lakes & Drainage – February 6, 7pm 

• Golf – February 7, 3pm 

• ACC – February 7, 7pm 

• Marina – February 14, 7pm 

• Safety & Security – February 21, 7pm  
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SECURITY POLICY WORKGROUP UPDATE 

As noted in the October Bulletin, the Birch Bay Village Board of Directors established a temporary working 

group to research and make recommendations for an integrated security policy.  

 

The Security Policy Workgroup’s primary goal is to seek efficient and cost-effective ways to enable Birch 

Bay Village owners and residents to continue experiencing the relatively safe residential & recreational envi-

ronment the community has taken for granted over the years. The group is assisted in an advisory capacity 

by General Manager David Franklin and BBV’s Public Safety Patrol and Compliance Coordinator, Lowell 

English. The group’s liaison to the Board of Directors is Dave Owen, founder of ACT Safety Services LLC.  

 

Included are representatives from the four Committees most directly concerned with security and safety 

issues related to BBV’s common areas (our 13 miles of private roads, our parks and other recreational facili-

ties, and our shared buildings). The participating representatives from the Building and Grounds Commit-

tee, Golf Committee, Marina Committee and Safety & Security Committee have been investigating four key 

areas that should be inter-linked to ensure a cohesive program. These four areas include Signage, Gates & 

Fences, Video Camera Systems, and Patrol/Entry Supervision Services). Outside industry experts are being 

consulted by the workgroup in each of these areas. 

 

When assessed, planned and budgeted for as a coordinated effort in an integrated program, these previous-

ly-disparate security resource elements can be administered in a more efficient and cost-effective manner. As 

just one example, the Security Policy Workgroup has identified more than 16 different security cameras 

inside BBV, but they are linked to 5 different local systems. They were installed at different times for vary-

ing purposes, with little inter-connection and no single, common access point for recording and monitoring. 

Nearly half are currently inoperative. This is one obvious area for improvement, as ways are sought to 

rebuild and improve BBV security assets. 

 

At present we are still blessed with relative safety from property theft. A property owner is 14 times more 

likely to experience property crime (burglary or theft) in the nearby region outside Birch Bay Village, than 

inside our gates. However the Whatcom County Sheriff’s Office Crime Statistics Dashboard shows that in 

the larger unincorporated Birch Bay Census Area (about 10,620 residents), property crimes are a growing 

issue of concern. In a recent 30-day reporting period (October 30-November 29, 2023), burglaries were up 

75% and thefts were up 50% year-on-year compared to the same period in 2022. Fortunately this disturb-

ing trend has not yet made significant inroads past the BBV community boundaries. Now is an appropriate 

time for all to consider ways to help keep it that way. 

 

Do you believe that around-the-clock security patrols, while quite costly, are still worthwhile? Or do you 

feel your HOA dues are better spent in other areas? Do you feel that traffic-rule violations should be ig-

nored, or do you wish they were more directly enforced as they were in the recent past? Are you interested 

in and willing to help re-establish BBV’s Neighborhood Blockwatch Program, which has not been active for 

several years now?  

All input received will be considered as part of this team-based effort as it works to  conclusion. Additional-

ly, the Security Policy Workgroup is coordinating with the Board of Directors for an upcoming Town Hall 

meeting. The purpose of this event will be to gather additional input and comments from BBV property 

owners. It’s planned to soon announce a date for this hybrid live/online meeting at the Clubhouse in Febru-

ary.  

Any HOA member who would like to submit constructive comments or express opinions on these and related 
topics is invited to reach the Security Policy Workgroup directly via email by addressing:  secpol@bbvcc.com 

 

 Parking 2 

Unsightly  1 

Inoperable Vehicle 2 

Too Many Vehicles 1 

DECEMBER COMPLIANCE REPORT 

file:///C:/Users/kristat/Downloads/secpol@bbvcc.com
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STAFF DIRECTORY 

OFFICE STAFF  
 

Email: contactus@bbvcc.com 
Phone: (360)371-7744, option 1 
 

• David Franklin General Manager:  
David@bbvcc.com 

• Debbie Johnson, Assistant GM:  
debbie@bbvcc.com 

• Patrick Heaviside, Harbormaster:  
     patrick@bbvcc.com 

• Lowell English, Compliance Officer:  
Lowell@bbvcc.com 

• Lindy Hatton, Office Administration: 
lindy@bbvcc.com 

• Karie Totten, Office Administration:  
karie@bbvcc.com 

 

GOLF COURSE MAINTENANCE STAFF 
Email: bob@bbvcc.com 
Phone: (360)371-7744, option 6 
 

• Steve Brand, Golf Superintendent 

• Ryan Alexander, Assistant Greenskeeper 

 
MAINTENANCE STAFF 

Email: bob@bbvcc.com 
Phone: (360)371-7744, option 6 
 

• Bobby Hoffer, Maintenance Supervisor: 
bob@bbvcc.com 

• Brian Nelson, Assistant Maintenance Su-
pervisor 

• Emily Bennett, Landscape Manager 

• Eric Ogden, Maintenance Worker 
 

REC CENTER STAFF  
Email: golf@bbvcc.com 
Phone: (360)371-7744, option 5 
 

• Krista Templeton, Recreation Supervisor:                        
krista@bbvcc.com 

• Zane R., Golf Instructor 

• Karie T., Rec Center Attendant  

• Ryan T., Rec Center Attendant  
 

SECURITY STAFF 
Email: security@bbvcc.com 
Phone: (360)371-7744, option 2 (front gate), 
option 99 (patrol) 

 

ACC AGENDA 01-02-2024 

Prepare in a ear 
ONE HOUR of disaster preparedness activity EACH MONTH 
 

Jan.: Communications Plan  

Feb.: Create an Action Plan  

March: Water 

April: Grab & Go Kit 

May: Important Documents 

June: 2 Weeks Ready 

 

Prepare in a Year Guide 

July: Fire Safety  

August: Utility Safety  

Sept.: Under the Bed 

Oct.: Drop, Cover, and Hold On  

Nov.: Shelter in Place  

Dec.: Home Hazard Hunt 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

A. 183252 - 5531 Salish Rd - New Home Application 

B. 183251 - 5531 Salish Rd - Variance Request - Hearing 

C. 183254 - 8081 Niska Rd - Detached Garage 

D. 183351 - 5781 Nakat Way - New Home Application 

E. 183453 –5842 Salish Rd. – Tree Removal 

F.  Changes to Architectural Rules & Regulations for Board Ratification on 1/18/24 

SAFETY & SECURITY COMMITTEE 

mailto:contactus@bbvcc.com
mailto:David@bbvcc.com
mailto:debbie@bbvcc.com
mailto:patrick@bbvcc.com
mailto:Lowell@bbvcc.com
mailto:lindy@bbvcc.com
mailto:karie@bbvcc.com
mailto:maintenance@bbvcc.com
mailto:maintenance@bbvcc.com
mailto:bobby@bbvcc.com
mailto:golf@bbvcc.com
mailto:krista@bbvcc.com
mailto:security@bbvcc.com
https://mil.wa.gov/asset/5f171cc0a935f
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Golf course is open 7 days a 

week, dawn to dusk  

(when not posted).   

Tee times are required 

Check in required when Rec Center is 
OPEN 

 

Call or stop in to make a tee time! 
8169 Cowichan Road 

Blaine, WA  98230 

(360) 371-2026 

2024 ANNUAL GOLF  

MEMBERSHIP FEES 

 

RESIDENTS 

Annual Golf Membership $538 

Family Member (18 & under) $65 

Annual Trail Fee (Golf Cart) $118 

 

SPONSORED GUESTS 

Annual SPG Membership $645 

Annual SPG Trail Fee (Golf Cart)$190 

 

Purchase your annual membership by  

January 31, 2024 and receive 4 FREE 9-

Hole games of golf . 

GOLF WINTER REMINDERS 

Take care of our course: Do not start play 

until the greens are frost free. Repair fair-

way divots, ball marks on greens, and tee 

box divots that you and others make, to 

keep the course healthy and in good play-

ing condition for those who follow. 

Golf Carts: Must remain on the cart paths. 

Non-golfers: The golf course may seem 

empty and inviting but it remains in use 

for golfing only.  So, please, no walking, 

biking, playing, etc., on the course; don’t 

risk being injured or causing inadvertent 

damage to the course. 

The BBV Golf Club  
Promotes an organized golfing environment created in the spirit of the game, open to 
everyone regardless of experience and skill level. 

The Golf Club is a member-managed club registered as a Washington state non-profit 
organization. We are always looking for new members to join us in the many golf 
leagues and events the club offers. Membership is only $25 for 2024 and entitles you to 
voting privileges, league memberships, and seasonal dinner events.   

 

The Club Executive is still in need of a Social Events Committee liaison. If you think you would like to help the Club sup-
port the many members and events, please email Dave Pimblett (President, Golf Club; president@bbvgolfclub.com). 

 

Golf Club Executive Committee 

President: Dave Pimblett (president@bbvgolfclub.com) 

Vice President: Rod O’Dell (vice.president@bbvgolfclub.com) 

Treasurer: Jim Paradis (treasurer@bbvgolfclub.com) 

Secretary: Al Beebe (secretary@bbvgolfclub.com) 

 

Rich Semenik (Fundraisers) (fundraising@bbvgolfclub.com) 

Bob Simpson (Handicaps) (handicaps@bbvgolfclub.com) 

Bill Duncan (Memberships) (membership@bbvgolfclub.com)  

 
Golf Club Leagues 
 
Meet other Village golfers, new and experienced, and enjoy our beautiful golf course.  Leagues include the Women’s 
League (18-hole or 9-hole groups), Men’s League (18-hole or 9-hole groups), Tuesday Money League, Friday Night Fun 
League, and Scramble League.  
 
The Leagues are just winding down another great season of golf this year. Information for each League is below and on 
our website (https://bbvgolfclub.com/). If you would like to join any of them, just show up at the Rec Center about half 
an hour prior to their start time and they’ll get you joined up with others to play.  
 
The Tuesday Money League and the Men's League have "officially" concluded their 2023 seasons. However, both 
Leagues will continue to play (weather permitting) at 10:00 AM on Tuesday and Thursdays, respectively. No "invites" to 
play will be sent through Golf Genius. To play on Tuesday or Thursday with these Leagues, use Chronogolf to sign up 
for a 10:00 AM (or adjacent tee time, as available). Then show up not later than 9:45 AM to join (or not) the prize 
pools of the day. Teams will be randomly formed among those who show up. The game goes on!!! 
 
Friday Night Fun: Friday, 3:00pm (October 2023 – April 2024) 
Friday Night Fun is currently in their Fall/Winter season. 
 
We tee off at 3:00 pm, so check in at the Rec Center no later than 2:45 pm. 
 
We will continue to play Friday Night Fun as long as golfers want to play.  If the weather doesn't look promising for a 
fun game of golf, come on down to the rec center to socialize under the gazebos.  We have lights and heaters under the 
gazebos and always have fun! 
 
Every Friday we play a team Scramble with a special "Twist". The twist changes each week and can include almost any-
thing such as "a free throw", "a free kick", "crazy putters", and much, much more. It's all just fun, fun, fun. 
 
The main season of Friday Night Fun will return at the beginning of May and run until the end of September. 
 
Bring your music, your friends and your family and come and join us for Friday Night Fun! 
 
To learn more about the Golf Club and Leagues go to: www.bbvgolfclub.com. If you have any questions about the club, 
please send email to info@bbvgolfclub.com and someone will get back to you. 

Remember: Out of bounds on the golf course is private property! 

Do not trespass on private property 
to find or hit your out-of-bounds ball! 

https://d.docs.live.net/2c80bc12e7d2af5d/Documents/Golf/BBVGC/Bulletins/president@bbvgolfclub.com
https://d.docs.live.net/2c80bc12e7d2af5d/Documents/Golf/BBVGC/Bulletins/president@bbvgolfclub.com
https://d.docs.live.net/2c80bc12e7d2af5d/Documents/Golf/BBVGC/Bulletins/vice.president@bbvgolfclub.com
https://d.docs.live.net/2c80bc12e7d2af5d/Documents/Golf/BBVGC/Bulletins/treasurer@bbvgolfclub.com
https://d.docs.live.net/2c80bc12e7d2af5d/Documents/Golf/BBVGC/Bulletins/secretary@bbvgolfclub.com
https://d.docs.live.net/2c80bc12e7d2af5d/Documents/Golf/BBVGC/Bulletins/fundraising@bbvgolfclub.com
https://d.docs.live.net/2c80bc12e7d2af5d/Documents/Golf/BBVGC/Bulletins/handicaps@bbvgolfclub.com
mailto:membership@bbvgolfclub.com
https://bbvgolfclub.com/
http://www.bbvgolfclub.com
mailto:info@bbvgolfclub.com
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Monthly Meeting— January 8, 1 pm 

 MEETING IN PERSON AT THE CLUBHOUSE   

Masks may be worn if you feel more comfortable 

 Join Us To Serve Our Community 

Chair, Caprice Pine  425-503-5770 

Co-Chair,  Rhonda Roach  360-941-0906 

Email:  bbvsocialclub@gmail.com 

Ongoing Community Projects:   

Stafholt Good Samaritan Center: We provide birthday gifts for residents each month 

Blaine Food Bank—Bin located at the Rec Center 

Helping Hands - For BBV Residents—see article below 

 

HELPING HANDS of Birch Bay Village  

 

If you are sick, recovering from surgery or otherwise need 

a temporary helping hand, contact Barbara Sanchez at  

360-671-8766 to arrange for equipment or a volunteer. 

• Volunteers can provide meals, grocery shopping.  Ad-

vance notice is needed. 

• The Medical Equipment Locker offers short term loans 

of used manual or transfer wheelchairs, shower & tub 

transfer chairs, 2 & 4 wheel walkers, crutches, com-

modes & toilet risers, canes , a 4’ ramp & more. 

• Due to space limitations, donations of medical equip-

ment will not be accepted at this time.   

• Please return equipment sanitized. 

• To become a Helping Hands Volunteer contact Barbara 

YUM!   

JAN. 6 BREAKFAST AT 8 AM 

$7/PERSON—$3/KIDS 10 AND UNDER 

BRING EXACT CHANGE IF YOU CAN 

ENJOY A FEAST  

BISCUITS & GRAVY, HAM, PANCAKES,  

SCRAMBLED EGGS, JUICE, FRUIT,  

TASTY PASTRY 

Masks not required—feel free to use one 

The Service and Social Club would like 

to welcome all new residents to Birch 

Bay Village!  Don’t be alarmed when 

Ruth Balf delivers you a welcome gift 

bag to your home.  If you do not want 

a gift bag or have any questions, feel 

free to call Ruth at 206-919-8434 

Donations Always Needed for the Blaine Food Bank 

Our local community needs help providing food for their  

families!!  

Please go through your pantries and cupboards for non-perishable 

items to donate to the Blaine Food Bank.  Non-perishable food items 

can be dropped off at the bin at the Rec Center anytime.  Please do 

not bring food that has an expiration date prior to Jan 2024.  Mone-

tary donations are welcome as well.  Make the check out to the Blaine 

Food Bank and put it in the mail!   

Thanks for your continued support! 

Service and Social Club Membership 

BBV Social Club always welcomes new members. You  can join 

at anytime. Membership dues are $25  for the year. If you’d 

like to join, please fill out the form and include your check 

(made out to BBV Social Club).  Forms are located in the  Rec 

Center and then can be dropped off at the  Village office. 

PLEASE HELP SERVE YOUR COMMUNITY! 

mailto:bbvsocialclub@gmail.com
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SERVICE & SOCIAL CLUB 

BBV SERVICE AND SOCIAL CLUB NEWS! 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL CORRECTION 

The BBV Service and Social Club membership dues will increase to $25 effective January 1, 2024 in order to keep pace with the 

rising costs of goods for our events. In addition to holding events for our residents, we support local organizations-i.e. the Blaine 

Food Bank & Community Assistant Program (CAP). With your help we donated over $1900 to the Food Bank in 2023! 

MONTHLY COMMUNITY POTLUCK 

It’s time to start holding the monthly potlucks again in the Clubhouse. They will be held, unless otherwise noted, on the 3rd Satur-

day of every month at 6pm. Bring your favorite dish to share and a drink of your choice. Plates, Silverware, etc. will be provided. 

So come down, get to know your neighbors, and take the night off from cooking and cleaning.   
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CLUBS & GROUPS 

 

Adult Card Night :  

2nd & 4th Sundays 6pm-8pm 

 
 

NEW TIME! Coffee Group:  

Tuesday/Thursday 8:30am –10:30am 

CLUBHOUSE CLUBS 

 

Mah Jongg:  

Every Monday (except the 2nd Mon-

day) of each Month 1pm 

 
 

Wine Club:  

2nd Friday of the month 6pm 

Exercise Group:  

Monday/Wednesday 9-10:15am 

 
 

Kovid Kickers:  

Wednesdays 5pm 
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www.thumbsupmovers.com 

https://www.thumbsupmovers.com/locations/birch-bay-village-washington
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January 

2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 
 
 
 
 

1 
• Exercise Group 

9am 

• Mah Jongg 1pm 

2 
• Coffee 8:30am-

10:30am 

• ACC Meeting 

10am 

3 
• Exercise Group 

9am 

 
 
 

4 
• Coffee 8:30am-

10:30am 

• Buildings & 

Grounds 5pm 
 

5 
• Exercise Group 

9am 
 

6 
• Christmas tree 

pick up 8am 

• BBVSSC Com-

munity Break-
fast 8am-10am 

 

7 
 

8 
• Exercise Group 

9am 

• BBVSSC Meeting 

1pm 

• Lakes & Drainage 

meeting 7pm 
 

9 
• Coffee 8:30am-

10:30am 

• Marina Meeting 

2pm 
 
 

 

10 
• Exercise Group 

9am 

• Safety & Security 

3:30pm 

• Kovid Kickers 

5pm 
 

11 
• Coffee 8:30am-

10:30am 
 
 

12 
• Exercise Group 

9am 

• Wine Club 6pm 

 
 

13 
 

14 
• Adult Card 

Group 6pm 

 
 

 
 

15 
• Exercise Group 

9am 

• Mah Jongg 1pm 

 
 

16 
• Coffee 8:30am-

10:30am 
 
 
 
 

17 
• Exercise Group 

9am 

• Kovid Kickers 

5pm 

18 
• Coffee 8:30am-

10:30am 

• Board Meeting 

2pm 
 

19 
• Exercise Group 

9am 
 
 

20 
• BBVSSC Com-

munity Potluck 
6PM 

21 
 
 

22 
• Exercise Group 

9am 

• Mah Jongg 1pm 

23 
• Coffee 8:30am-

10:30am 
 
 

24 
• Exercise Group 

9am 

• Kovid Kickers 

5pm 
 

25 
• Coffee 8:30am-

10:30am 
 
 

26 
• Exercise Group 

9am 
 
 
 

27 
 
 

28 
 

• Adult Card 

Group 6pm 

 
 
 

29 
• Exercise Group 

9am 

• Mah Jongg 1pm 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

30 
• Coffee 8:30am-

10:30am 

31 
• Exercise Group 

9am 

• Kovid Kickers 

5pm 

• LAST DAY TO 

PAY 2024 AN-
NUAL DUES 
WITHOUT LATE 
FEE.—MUST BE 
RECEVIED BY 
4:30PM 

   



 

 

BIRCH BAY VILLAGE 

BBVCC.COM 


